To: Olivia Sontag

Planning and Community Development


City of Bainbridge Island, 


WA 98110
From: Charles Schmid, Ph.D.


Chair, Waterfront Trail Committee

Bainbridge Island, WA 98110


Email: ceschmid@att.net
Date: May 3, 2018
Subject: Public access provided by Waterfront Trail: CKCB Madison Avenue Development (PLN50958 SPR/SSDP/SVAR) SEPA Comment Period Location: Madison Avenue S
SEPA Comments
The proposed commercial development referenced above is located along the shoreline, and as such subject to BI SMP requirements for public access –  physical and/or viewing (16.12.030 Environmental Quality and Conservation). It is located such that it shall provide an important link of the Waterfront Trail going parallel along the water inlet.  I have earlier requested the City investigate and recommend the best plan for constructing a safe trail near any steep slopes.  

 This link would complete an important section of the Waterfront Trail between Bjune Road and the Waterfront Building where the Thai Restaurant is located. I have offered to meet with the City to describe the history of saving easements for the Waterfront Trail which actually starts at the WSF ferry Terminal, goes across the Ravine through Waterfront Park, down Madison Avenue along the water where a number of restaurants are found, proceeds to go past Strawberry Cannery Plant Park and the new Moritani Park, continues all the way to Gowen Place (Map attached). Many of these sections have been added via fulfilling the SMP requirements for public access, thus meting a requirement for non-water dependent use. 
Adding this link to the Trail has the support of the Board of the Bainbridge Island Parks District (Their letter of support should be included as a reference in City files). The Bainbridge Island Comprehensive Plan’s Transportation section lists the trail shall be completed and promotes pedestrian usage. The Waterfront Trail has gradually become complete over 30 years, and this link of the trail has been on the list for completion for most of that that year period. This opportunity can’t be omitted. Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you require further information.
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